
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

JULY 20, 2015 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, July 20, 2015 was called to order by 
Chairman Robert Ramsay at 6:01 p.m. in the Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 
268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Town Manager Kevin Smith (at 6:06 p.m.), Police Chief 
William Hart, Police Deputy Chief Gerard Dussault, and Public Works Director Janusz 
Czyzowski. ABSENT: Fire Chief Darren O'Brien, Town Councilor James Butler, and School 
Superintendent Nathan Greenberg. 

Press: 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Rene & Steve Kelly — Mammoth Road, Londonderry, NH 
Brian & Kim Hunt — Mammoth Road, Londonderry, NH 
Bob Merrill — 569 Mammoth Road, Londonderry, NH 
Kerni Mulligan — 79 Hovey Road, Londonderry, NH 
Ed Holms — 2 Birchwood Drive, Londonderry, NH 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion made by Chief Hart to approve minutes of April 6, 2015 meeting. 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 
4-0-0 

OLD BUSINESS 

Mammoth & Page Roads — Although this matter was tabled to October 5, 2015 meeting. 
Residents were present to discuss and make the committee aware of their concerns at this 
intersection. Public Works Director Czyzowski informed both residents and committee that new 
signs were put up alerting drivers on "Old" Mammoth Road of the upcoming stop. Deputy Chief 
Dussault advised both residents and committee that the Police Department has stepped up their 
enforcement of this intersection. Residents advised that vehicles are travelling too fast up 
Grenier Field to Mammoth, they have witnessed near accidents. This matter remains tabled to 
the October 5, 2015 meeting. 



Hovey Road Cemetery — Ken Allen (not in attendance). 

Route 102 @ High Range Road — Maureen Quillam (not in attendance). Public Works Director 
Czyzowski advised that he did have signs put up referencing the ducks crossing. 

NEW BUSINESS 

79 Hovey Road — Kerri Mulligan was present to advise the committee of the sharp on Hovey 
Road where she runs a Day Care Center. It is difficult for the parents to see around the curve and 
leave her driveway. Public Works Director Czyzowski advised that the Highway Department has 
cut trees to allow more of a site distance, however the area she is concerned about is private 
property. He suggested that she contact her neighbors to see if they would allow the brush to be 
cut back. She will be contacting her neighbors. 

Meadow Drive — Ed Holms was in attendance advising the committee of the on-going problem of 
truckers travelling on Birchwood to turn around after finding out that they cannot get to the 
businesses on Meadow Drive. John Vogl GIS Manager/Comprehensive Planner for the Town of 
Londonderry was in attendance. He explained that per 911 regulations one end of Meadow Drive 
has to be renamed, this may help with this problem. The 911 renaming committee has been 
meeting since 2007, they are meeting again this week, renaming this street will be discussed. 
Town Councilor John Farrell appeared in the meeting and recommended that should this issue be 
brought before them, a solution to this problem must accompany this issue. Chairman Ramsay 
advised that this is not an issue for the Traffic Safety Committee, the outcome lies with the Town 
Council. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion made by Chief Hart to adjourn at 6:36 p.m. 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 
5-0-0 

Next Meeting is: July 20, 2015 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Notes by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: April 6, 2015 

Minutes typed by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: April 7, 2015 

Approved: Traffic Safety Committee  Date: October 5, 2015  
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